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Pay awards end year on a low note
Employers have given a median 1.6% pay award to employees in the three months to the end of November 2016, according to the latest data from pay analysts XpertHR.

Although a small increase on the median award recorded in the previous rolling quarter (1.5% in the three months to the end of October 2016), this latest figure is below the 2% norm we have seen over the past few years.
By sector, pay awards in the private sector are higher than the whole-economy level, at 2%. Public sector awards continue to cluster at 1%.
Latest pay award findings
Based on a sample of 85 basic pay awards effective between 1 September and 30 November 2016, we find the following:

· The median pay award across the whole economy is 1.6%, with the middle half of pay awards (the interquartile range) worth between 1% and 2%.
· Further evidence of the subdued nature of pay bargaining is provided by an analysis of how the latest pay reviews compare with what was awarded to the same employees a year ago. This reveals that just 22.4% of the latest pay reviews were worth more than the same employees received at their previous review. More than four in 10 (43.1%) were lower than last year, while one-third (34.5%) were at the same level. 

· One pay review in eight (12.5%) continues to deliver no increase for employees.

· Within the private sector, a 1.6% award is recorded for pay deals in private-sector services, but this rises to 2% among manufacturing and production employers.
Over the 12 months to the end of November 2016, the median pay award in the private sector is 2%, compared with 1% in the public sector.
XpertHR pay and benefits editor Sheila Attwood said:
"Employers have acted with caution over the past year when it comes to rewarding employees, and we expect this to continue when pay bargaining gets into full swing again in the New Year.”
Note to editors
· Press inquiries to Mark Crail, mark.crail@xperthr.co.uk.
· In the latest quarterly analysis, details of 85 pay awards effective in the three months to the end of November 2016 that provide an identifiable increase in the lowest adult rate of pay have been recorded.
· All XpertHR press releases can be viewed here. The next press release on pay settlement trends will be released on 26 January 2017. 
· XpertHR offers detailed statistics and analysis of pay settlements across the UK. The research is based on the largest sample of pay deals collected in the UK – XpertHR collects details of pay settlements for around 1,600 employee groups each year. Its database contains more than 40,000 pay settlements dating back to 1984.
The median increase by number of pay reviews is the midpoint in the total spread of basic pay awards – i.e. the percentage at which half the pay reviews are at the same or higher value and half are at the same or lower value.

The basic pay award measured is the annualised percentage increase received by the lowest adult grade. It excludes any additional payments over and above the basic rise, such as bonuses, consolidation, increments and performance-related pay.

XpertHR is the UK's most comprehensive online source of legal compliance, good practice and benchmarking information made available to HR professionals as a single subscription service.
